Draft Minutes of monthly Meeting southwark cyclists January 10th 2018

Present: Andy (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec), Jeremy Leach, Gareth Evans, Mary Manning, Pete Wood, Liz Eden, Lucia Quenya
Apologies for absence: Alastair, Bruce, Eleanor, Billie, Ralph

Minutes of last meeting agreed as a true record. Matters arising: Balfour St complaint not upheld at stage 1, Liz and Ralph to consider whether to escalate to stage 2; QW14, Bruce has submitted our views; no response from British Land to Jan mtg invite; new southwark plan, meeting arranged for Weds Jan 17th, Andy and Ralph to attend; 20mph scoping meeting Andy to attend with Jeremy Leach, Peter Wright possible, no date yet; Peckham Town Centre, southwark living streets to pursue with Cllr Ian Wingfield. 

1) Dunwich Dynamo: thanks to Gareth for sorting out the website ticket sales, about 100 sold so far. Bruce had arranged unloading at Surrey Quays, volunteers needed to help with booking at the beach. New pollution controls meant that the usual coach company would not be able to run into London in 2019 without upgrading their exhaust controls which they were not willing to do. Prices held at the same level as 2017 but likely to rise with switch to cleaner coaches. Bruce would lead the Freecycle on July 28th (Andy). 

Card readers suggested so that riders without cash could buy seats on the bus: Bob Eva to investigate. ASDL available through the cafe but they would need to know in advance and the connection was poor. 

2) Community Speedwatch: this had dwindled to almost nothing after a promised frequency of once a week. Problem was volunteers -- there had to be at least one unpaid member of the community present. Volunteers: Luci, Mary, Gareth. (Bob Eva added after the meeting). 

3) LCC 2018 Election campaign: no progress to report (Andy)

4) Civi: Jan mail-out to be post on Healthy Rides, Pete to train Mary, Luci and Gareth. 

5) Website: Gareth showed sketches of proposed front page to enthusiastic crowd. He had had to spend time cleaning up the underlying programme but that was done now. 

6) Clocs: LCC wanted all the London councils to join. Andy had asked southwark and been fobbed off. He would ask for a yes or no response. 

7) Co-ordinator: Andy said that he did not want to stand again at the next AGM. He was willing to carry on organising the Dynamo and other jobs but he felt that it was time to step down as co-ordinator. He encouraged others to think who might take over from him. 

8) NR4: developer putting forward a very poor plan on this significant national route. Bruce was asking for support in dealing with this. Luci agreed to help him. Jeremy Leach offered to discuss situation with council planners. 

AOB

Luci to respond on the expansion of the sports ground in burgess park and the removal of two stretches of road. 

Roll-out of bike hangars delayed by re-negotiation of contract but preliminary list of 25 hangars had been published. 

Billie Clerkin was still trying to find out where the budget for business and retail parking had gone

Meeting closed at 8.30pm. Date of next meeting: Feb 14th 6.30-8.30pm . 


